
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  28 February 2019 

Dear Parents 
WOW—didn’t we have lovely weather for half term?  I hope you managed to enjoy 
the dry and settled weather.  The children have certainly made the most of seeing 
the sunshine as we returned to school with the Reception children making the most 
of their outdoor area. 
Thank you to the Friends for organising a superb disco just before we broke up 
and they have some more events planned over the next few months. 
I am delighted to report that the Cornwall Music Service have managed to sort out 
a drum teacher and lessons will be starting on Monday afternoons.  Miss Palmer 
has spoken to the families to explain the new timings; and the Music Service have 
told us that they will be reimbursing families who have paid for lessons  since 
Christmas.  If you are in any doubt, please contact them direct and have a chat. 
On Friday 1st March it is National Offer Day which means that children transferring 
to secondary school should find out where they have been allocated a school 
place.  I hope you are happy with your offer but if not, the Cornwall Council website 
holds lots of information including how to appeal.   
Next week will be a busy week!  On Tuesday it is St Piran’s Day and Caterlink will 
be putting on a pasty lunch.  Remember that orders need to be placed in advance 
so make sure you get your order into us by Monday morning at the latest. 
It is World Book Day on Thursday and I am excited to see what the children will 
come dressed up as.  You should have all received a £1 voucher to use in a book 
shop or at the Book Fair, but if not, please speak to Mrs Holmes. The menu has 
also changed and it will be fish and chip day on Thursday with chilli or macaroni 
cheese being served on Friday (see overleaf). 
Don’t forget your Gorsedh homework needs to be handed in by 11 March and if 
you are still looking for inspiration, 
perhaps St Piran’s Day will help? 
Have a great weekend! 
Tim Barnard 

Diary Dates 
 

5 March 
St Piran’s Day 

 
7 March 

World Book Day 
 

9 March 
Friends Skinners Tour 

 
11 March 

Gorsedh homework in 
 

15 March 
Red Nose Day 

 
15—19 March 

Book Fair   
 

25 March 
Last week for clubs 

this half term 
 

5 April 
Last day of term 

 
6 April—22 April 
Easter Holidays 

 
23 April 

School returns 
 

6 May 
Bank Holiday 

 
w/c 13 May 

SATs and assessment 
week 

 
27—31 May 
Half Term 

 
7– 9 June 

Class 3 Camp 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

112 122 103 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Manu Freddie Macy Elowen 

All of Class 1 Alfie Aaron  

Good luck to our hockey 

players who are taking part 

in a tournament tomorrow! 







Breakfast Club 

Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   
Please book your child’s place in advance. 

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  4 March January 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Hamilton Payment per term 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Year 6 librarians 12.30—12.50pm 

 Create Club 
R, Y1 and Y2 

Mrs Turner and Miss Palmer 3pm—4pm 

£1 per week  
applies 

Cookery Club 
Y5 this half term 

Mrs Ireson 3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY Woodwind  Miss Sampson Payment per term 

 KS1 Sports Club 
(R, Y1. Y2) 

Plymouth Argyle 3pm-4pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins Miss Neale Payment per term 

 KS2 Sports Club
(Y3, Y4, Y5 and 

Y6) 

Mrs Murray 
Mrs Ireson 

3pm—4pm 

FRIDAY Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

 KS1 Active Club Sports Ambassadors 12.30—12.50pm 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

Class 3 Okehampton Camp — If your child is going  on the school camp, please   
remember that the next instalment of £40 will be due at the end of February.   

Thank you. 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

